
Dear Parents,
Welcome back to the new school year! I hope you all had an enjoyable and relaxing summer break. 
The beginning of the autumn term is always exciting as we welcome all of our children back after the long holiday. It was especially nice this morning to see all of our new reception children coming into school looking very confident and very smart in their new uniforms!
NURSERY NEWS
After many months of planning and preparation our nursery is now open and we welcomed five children through the doors this morning. We are all delighted to have this wonderful facility at our school and are looking forward to developing our foundation stage further.
The hours that the nursery will open are detailed below:

	SESSION
	TIME

	MORNING SESSION
	8.30am-11.30am



	LUNCHTIME
	11.30am-12.30pm



	AFTERNOON SESSION


	12.30pm-3.30pm


A prospectus has now been drawn up for the nursery. If any interested parent would like a copy, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. We will also be holding an open day for the nursery early in the autumn term, which will give parents the opportunity to see the setting in action! 
STAFFING NEWS

This term we welcome three new members of staff to Mickleton Primary School. Mrs Richards will be teaching Class 1 on a Friday and Mrs Gilks has joined us as the early years’ assistant in the same class.  Mrs Flambert has been appointed as early years’ assistant in the nursery.
Mrs Rogers has also joined us again this term in the capacity of teaching assistant in Class 4. This is a temporary arrangement until a permanent appointment is made. 

ARRANGEMENTS FOR COMING INTO SCHOOL AND PLAYTIMES

Some of you will be aware that at the end of last term the arrangements for coming into school and playtimes were changed as parents had expressed concerns to me about the position of the sundial in the courtyard. As a result of these concerns I asked a representative from the Health and Safety Department at the Local Education Authority to carry out an independent risk assessment on the sundial. This was carried out just before the end of term. The area was deemed safe and they were more than satisfied that all measures had already be taken to eliminate any potential risks, i.e. trip hazards had been removed and additional paving put down. The assessor did not consider it necessary to put a fence around the sundial; however, it has been agreed by myself and a number of governors that a fence will be erected around the sundial and this work will be completed as soon as possible. Quotes for the work have been obtained and a local company have been instructed.   
The arrangements for coming into school will remain the same as at the end of last term, i.e. the children should enter the school via the ‘nursery’ gate and make their way to the main playground.

The courtyard will be used at playtimes and lunchtimes again but only for quiet activities. Structured activities, i.e. a chess board and number snake have been painted onto the courtyard and table top games have been purchased. The children in Classes 2, 3, and 4 will be able to play on either the courtyard area or main playground. Both areas will be supervised by a member of staff. 
INFORMATION EVENING FOR PARENTS

For the past two years parents have been invited to separate information sessions for each class at the beginning of the academic year. The purpose of these sessions was to enable parents to meet staff and to find out about class routines. This year we have decided to trial a slightly different system so that parents with children in different classes do not have to come to so many separate meetings! 
Parents are therefore invited to an information meeting on Tuesday 11th September at 7pm. This will take the form of a general meeting in the hall for all parents followed by a talk by Mrs Thomas about supporting your child with reading at home. Parents will then have the opportunity to visit each class to find out more about more specific routines and to meet the staff working with your children. 
PLEASE NOTE THIS MEETING IS FOR PARENTS WITH CHILDREN IN CLASSES 1, 2 AND 3 ONLY. A MEETING FOR PARENTS WITH CHILDREN IN CLASS 1 WILL BE HELD A LITTLE LATER IN THE TERM. 
SATs RESULTS

We were once again very pleased with our Key Stage 2 SATs results. The children all worked very hard and deserved the results that they achieved. The results are shown in the table below:
	
	Level 4 or above
	Level 5

	English 
	94%

79%
	47%
32%

	Mathematics
	93%
76%
	33%
33%

	Science
	86%
87%


	53%
46%


The figures in bold print show the school results and the figures in italic show the national results for 2006 which are provided as comparative information.

These figures are analysed within school and areas for development are identified. 

We were particularly pleased with the children’s achievements in reading - 87% achieved a Level 5. (The national figure for level 5 in reading in 2006 was 47%).  
ATTENDANCE

May I please remind parents that if their child is unable to attend school that they must notify the school by 9am. Any unexplained absence will be followed up by a phone call on the first day.

When a child returns to school following an absence, a letter should be given to the class teacher.  If a note is not received within one week of the child returning to school, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised.  I would like to remind parents that the registers are monitored by the Education Welfare Officer and any concerns regarding pupil attendance are reviewed. 

Requests for holiday leave should be made using a ‘Holiday Request Form’ (available from the office).These requests are referred to me and carefully considered. Holiday leave is not encouraged and should definitely not exceed two school weeks.

A MESSAGE FROM MRS WALL
Mrs Wall has asked me to pass on the following message to parents:

“ I was both touched and delighted by the lovely gift of jewellery given to me by the children at the Leavers’ Service in July. I am very sad to be leaving Mickleton but I take with me very happy memories of a wonderful school full of wonderful children. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as a governor and have especially enjoyed my role as Chair of Governors over the past seven years. My involvement in the acquisition of the new school and Nursery has kept me very busy but the result has been worth every second. My grateful thanks to everyone who has been and is currently involved with Mickleton Primary School and I wish you all continued success in the future”.  
WILDLIFE GARDEN
Some parents may have noticed that some plants have been put into the wildlife area at the top end of the field. We are very grateful to Mrs Wall who has donated the plants and spent time developing the area. 
DINNER MONEY

DATES FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR
A list of dates for specific events will be sent to parents shortly. 
Yours faithfully
K Hoodless

Head teacher
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